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Club Meeting May 7th -  7:00 PM  

Dennis Murphy & Mary Ellen Lind 

Guest Speakers  

In September 2014, Mary Ellen and Dennis took a train from Baltimore, 
Maryland to Toronto.  They then took the ñCanadianò, a transcontinental 
passenger train, from Toronto to Vancouver, British Columbia.  They fin-
ished their trip by taking Amtrak from Vancouver to Albany, Oregon.  At 

the February club meeting of the Santiam Spokes, they will talk about 
their experiences in riding the ñCanadianò across Canada.  They will also 
talk about their stopover at Jasper National Park, and some of the con-
trasts between Canadian rail travel, and long distance train travel in the 
United States via Amtrak.  
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April 2nd, 2015 Minutes  

 
The Meeting was held April 2, 2015 at the Hospital.  
 
The meeting was called to order by Vice President, Steve Snyder .    

Club members shared about recent bike ride experiences.  
 
For the  program , Carl Gurney was introduced.  Carl is an employee at Corvallis Cyclery.  He spoke and gave a 
slide -show presentation of his Transamerica bike ride from Long Beach, Washington to Rehobeth Beach, Dela-
ware in May, 2014.  This ride took him 10 weeks.  He rode solo and unsupported most of the way.  His parents 
met him about mid -way.  He met old friends and made new friends as he rode. The route he used was provided 
primarily by Adventure Cycling.  He varied from that route many times (using Google Maps), such as through 

Wyoming and Colorado, on Hwy 30 and in Maryland where he had to catch a vehicular ride across the Chesa-
peake Bay bridge!  
 
Refreshments  were provided by Wade Bloecher.  Thank you Wade!  
 

The business meeting was opened by Steve Snyder, VP .  

   
The minutes  were approved as written in the Outspoken.  
    
Treasurer , Shirley Schoberg -Hebda, reported that total money in bank is $7,961.  The club has $1,783 avail-
able for business expenses; the biggest expenditure in past month was annual payment of $702 for our unit at 
Raceway Storage.  
 

Membership  report was given by Wade Bloecher.  We have forty - five individual and forty - four family member-
ships.  There were no new renewals until this evening when Andrew and Becky Pool joined the club.  The club 
gave them a welcome applause.  
   
Ride Captain , Art Olin reported 22 bikers were on the March 28 Saturday ride.  He said rides are set for April 
and rides scheduled for May will be brought to next meeting.  
    

Old Business.  Mary Ellen Lind reported on Summer Tour plans.  The information and registration form are in 

the April issue of Outspoken.  We continue to need  SAG vehicle driver(s) for the week - long tour.   
 
Steve Snyder requested volunteers for speakers at club meetings , either club members own experiences or 
recommendations.  
  

Trevor  Spangle gave an update about the Strawberry Century  publicity.  Mailing of postcards announcing the 
event went out 2 weeks ago.  He in ordering more postcards to give out the Salemôs Monster Cookie event at 
end of April and the Build Lebanon trails May event.  Our registration count is now 22.  Sponsorship requests 
were sent.  Art Olin asked for volunteers for the maps/roads work.  Mary Ellen Lind asked for volunteer help at 
Food/water stops.  
 
New Business.  None.   

 
Announcements.  Greg Stephens announced that the Crabtree Bike Ro-
deo will be held in May.   
Trevor Spangle called attention to the Albany Fitwalkers event, ñLolly 

Gibbs memorial A to Z Walkò on April 11.  We will have 2 guided rides that 
day for the event and will be our normal Saturday ride/rides.  There is also 
an opportunity for Santiam Spokes to have a table at this event to promote 

our club.   
 
Adjournment.  
 
Submitted by Mary Ellen Lind, co -secretary.  
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2015 Santiam Spokes Summer Bike Tour  

The Santiam Spokes Summer Tour this year will be in Northwest Ore-

gon.  It will be August 23rd thru August 29th.  We invite all club mem-

bers to join our week - long summer tour!  The route begins in Carlton, a 

small town a short way north of McMinnville.  It will go north and include 

the Banks ï Vernonia Trail and on to Astoria.  Then the route goes south 

on HWY 101 and turns inland a short way south of Tillamook on a low -

traffic road, over the coastal mountains, along the Nestucca River, and 

back to Carlton.  For accommodations, there will be camping at state 

and forest -service campgrounds and an overnight on the grounds of the 

vacation home of Ken Orwickôs MIL.  Group meals will be prepared most 

of the evenings. The average mileage per day will be 40 ï 50 miles with 

total mileage of approximately 280.  

The dates and route were determined by a group of club members who 

have interest in riding a summer week - long tour.  They hope you will join them!  The Northwest Oregon route was developed 

and tour was ridden in 2008; truly an adventuresome, enjoyable experience that is worthy of repeating!   A SAG vehicle will b e 

provided to carry essential camping and personal baggage.  

The week - long summer tour is open to all members of the Santiam Spokes 

bike club.  Registrants are expected to participate in the June 13 Strawberry 

Century production which provides funding for the sag driver expenses. The 

campsites and food costs are shared by all riders.   A registration form will 

be published in the April issue of the Outspoken or online at santiams-

pokes.com.   Early registrations are encouraged to assure there is a space 

for you; the limit is 20 bikers.  A person, or a couple, who would like to 

serve as SAG Driver(s) for the Tour is/are still needed.  You do not 

have to be a club member , but must enjoy having fun with bikers.  

Must have or have access to a large pickup, preferable with a can-

opy, to carry the tour luggage.  You will be reimbursed for gas and 

expenses .  If you have questions, about the tour or being a SAG driver, 

please contact Mary Ellen Lind, melind@peak.org  or 541 -231 -6973.  

2015 Santiam Spokes Summer Tour Registration Form  

2015 Summer Tour Registration  

Date submitting this form:______________  

Name:_______________________________________________  

Address: _____________________________________________  

Email address:_________________________________________  

Phone: __________________Cell phone: ___________________  

Emergency contact (name and phone of person not on the ride.)  

_____________________________________________________  

Deposit Fee:  $25.00/person.  ( Refundable through Aug. 10th).  

Do you want to participate in the purchase and preparation of group 

meals and drinks ________yes  _________no  

Do you want to write an article on one day or event of the tour for the club newsletter ________yes  _________no  

Registration is requested ASAP  or by Aug. 1st .  Download a Tour Registration form from our website Here  or print and 

send this form with deposit to:  

Santiam Spokes Inc., c/o SLCH, P.O. Box 739, Lebanon, OR  97355  

mailto:melind@peak.org
http://santiamspokes.org/Tours_files/2014TourReservationForm.pdf
http://santiamspokes.org/Tours.htm
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Arturoôs Adventures -  Lebanon to Sweet Home  

Robert Roska and Ron Kropf  

Kari Kropf, Shirley Schoberg -

Hebda and John Hebda  

Dian Gerstner, Ace Johnson, and 

Dick Hagan  

Arthur P. Olin and Tom Thomson  

Dave Clark, Larry Thurber and Paul 

Ringold  

Old Car Restorer Extraordinaire -  

Alberto Rimer  
New Member -  Andrew Pool  

Ken Bronson, Jo Johnson, Emma Ybarra, and Janet Gillis (Kenôs Sister) 

On this beautiful Spring day, March 28th, 2015, 21 riders took advantage of the weather for a great ride.  

Leaving from SLCH and going to Sweet Home and back, this is one of the more scenic routes we ride.  It is 

also part of the Strawberry Century.  It is hard to believe Barbi Thomson missed the call to the post and I 

missed taking her picture.   


